
NEWS RELEASE 
 
Ilene Shapiro – Summit County Executive 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
Date: March 21, 2024 

 
Contact: Greta Johnson 

  Director of Communications and Assistant Chief of Staff 
  Office of County Executive Shapiro 
  ExecutivePress@summitoh.net 
  330-643-2656 

 
Summit County announces temporary operational changes for April 8 

 
SUMMIT COUNTY, OHIO—In anticipation of potential public safety challenges due to the total solar 
eclipse on April 8, several County offices and departments will temporarily alter operations for the 
day. Residents seeking in-person County services not specified below should call ahead to ascertain 
availability.   
 

Executive’s Office 

The Ohio Building will be accessible to employees only. Staff are available via phone and email. 

Animal Control will be closed. Appointments made ahead of time will be honored. If you have an 
animal related emergency or believe your dog is in the facility, call 330-643-2845 ext. 0. If you have 
an animal related emergency in the City of Akron, call 330-375-2311.   

Building Standards will have staff in-person during regular business hours at 1030 E. Tallmadge Ave. 

Job and Family Services and the Ohio Means Jobs Center will have limited in-person services. Call 
ahead to check availability. JFS: 844-640-6446 OMJC: 330-633-1050 

Fiscal Office 

The Ohio Building will be accessible to employees only. Staff are available via phone and email.  

County Council 

The Committee Meeting scheduled for April 8 will be held on April 15.  

Common Pleas Court 

Court offices will be accessible to employees only. Staff are available via phone and email. 

Probate Court 

Court offices will be accessible to employees only.   
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Domestic Relations Court 

Court offices will be accessible to employees only. Civil protection orders will be referred to Victim 
Assistance and heard on April 9.  

Juvenile Court 

No changes to in-person operations.  
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